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Recommendation to the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder Group

from the

Transportation and Land Use Workgroup

The Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Action Plan defines Rhode Island’s greenhouse gas emissions reduction targets to be reducing emissions to the 1990 level by 2010 and 10% below 1990 levels by 2020.  These targets are consistent with Rhode Island’s proportional share of the regional Greenhouse Gas Reduction Target adopted by the Conference of New England Governors and Eastern Canadian Premiers in their Climate Change Action Plan of August 2001.  Greenhouse gas emissions from the transportation sector represent about 40% of Rhode Island’s GHG emissions.  A way to reduce GHG emissions from the transportation sector is to assure new vehicles emit greenhouse gases less than would otherwise be expected.  

The federal government sets new vehicle emission standards except that California may set standards for vehicles sold in California. California has traditionally adopted emission standards that are stricter than the federal standards.  Other states may adopt standards that are identical to California’s.  Rhode Island adopted California’s vehicle standards in 1996, but in 1999 allowed automobile manufacturers to comply with that requirement by complying with the National Low Emission Vehicle Program (NLEV).  Rhode Island’s commitment to the NLEV program as a compliance option ends with the 2006 model year, thus allowing Rhode Island to again adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle (LEV) program.  No further action will result in the Tier 2 federal program becoming the operative standards.

The Department of Environmental Management has proposed that the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder process endorse the Department proposing regulations that would adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle Program including the Zero Emission Vehicle component.   

The Transportation and Land Use Workgroup has reached the following conclusions and recommendation:

Conclusions:

· Massachusetts, Maine, New York and Vermont have adopted the California Low Emission Vehicle Program and other states in the northeast are considering adoption.

· The LEV program provides reductions in GHG emissions as well as other air pollutants above and beyond the Tier 2 program.

· The benefits of the LEV program over the federal program will increase over time.

· Adoption of the LEV program will assist Rhode Island in meeting its GHG emission reduction targets and other air quality goals.

Recommendation:

· The Department of Environmental Management should propose regulations that adopt the California Low Emission Vehicle program, including the Zero Emission Vehicle component, beginning with model year 2008 in Rhode Island.

· During DEM’s rulemaking process, DEM will carefully evaluate costs and benefits of adopting CA-LEV II

� This Conclusion is supported by NESCAUM modeling, but not by the Alliance of Auto Manufacturers’ modeling.
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